FRASER POWER SQUADRON

Executive Meeting held October 18, 1965 at the Richmond High School.

Present: Art Watts, Al Curran, Bill Couch, Lou Durant, Tony Paiger, Bill Davey, and Bob Dodd.

Minutes of September 13th amended to read Seamanship Wednesday, October 13 and Advanced Piloting Thursday, October 14th. Minutes accepted as read.

All members have now received the Power Squadron Rosters.

Training Officer, Lou Durant reported 37 Junior piloting students, 9 Advanced Piloting students and 8 Seamanship Students.

Commander Watts reported on some of the minutes from the District Mainland Meeting of September 8, 1965.

Lour Durant reported he will be short of room for chart work for his large Junior piloting class and will ask for the cafeteria for about four sessions.

An open meeting at the Canada Ropes Factory to be arranged at the next Executive Meeting.

P/Cmdr. Curran reported he purchased 34 sets of parallel rules and dividers for the amount of \$191.35.

Supply Officer, Bill Couch reports he non has all required order forms

Moved by Tony Paiger, Seconded by Bob Dodd, Carried that General Meetings be held on the following dates. November, 15; December 13, Christmas dance; January 17; February 14, April 18 Annual General Meeting.

Lt. Cmdr. Paiger volunteered to ask Capt. Cavanaugh to lecture on pollution and general information at the November15th meeting.

Tony Paiger volunteered to contact Quilchena Golf Club regarding the bill owing for the last meeting.

Moved by Lou Durant, Seconded by Art Watts, Carried, that Junior piloting students be invited to the general meeting.

Recommended by Tony Paiger and agreed to by Officers present that predicted log races for small boats, inboards and outboards, be considered.

Moved by Cmdr. Watts and Seconded by Lt. Dodd, Carried that meeting be adjourned.